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The Honorable Stephen Owens, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 546-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Owens: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2692 by House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile 

Justice 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2692 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2692 would increase membership of the Kansas Commission on Peace Officers’ 

Standards and Training from 12 to 15.  The bill would increase the one member representing the 

public at large to four members who represent the public.  These members could not be associated 

with law enforcement with preference given to people of color to ensure diverse, ethnic 

representation and who are from high-need, underserved communities with disproportionately 

high instances of interaction with law enforcement and high rates of gun violence, unemployment, 

child poverty, and commitments to the Department of Corrections.  These members would be 

selected by the Kansas State Conference of NAACP Branches, and one of these members would 

serve as the Chairperson. 

 

 Enactment of HB 2692 would have no fiscal effect. 

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Doug Schroeder, Peace Officers  


